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Psychological	Treatment	Today
• 20%	of	Canadians	will	experience	a	mental	illness	in	
their	lifeFme	(CAMH,	2014)	

• More	than	20	million	people	in	North	America	receive	
therapy	for	psychological	problems	in	the	course	of	a	
year	(NAMI,	2011)	

• Anxiety	and	depression	dominate	therapy	(Langlois	et	
al.,	2011)	

• Schizophrenia	and	people	with	substance-related	
disorders	also	make	up	a	large	percentage	of	clients	in	
therapy	today

Psychological	Treatment	Today

• Women	once	out-numbered	men	in	therapy	by	4:1,	
but	currently	more	than	1/3	of	today’s	therapy	
paFents	are	male	(CDC,	2010)	

• Members	of	ethnic	minority	groups	seek	treatment	for	
their	psychological	problems	less	oXen	than	members	
of	the	majority	culture	(Brown	et	al.,	2014)	

• Many	wait	more	than	two	years	aXer	they	first	become	
aware	that	they	have	a	problem,	and	about	half	never	
seek	treatment	(Ndumele	&	Trivedi,	2011)



Psychological	Treatment	Today

• Many	people	do	not	seek	treatment	because	of	the	
sFgma	associated	with	mental	illness	

• Since	efforts	began	back	in	the	1950s,	there	has	been	a	
significant	reducFon	in	the	sFgma	associated	with	
mental	illness	in	Canada	

• But	percepFons	of	sFgma	conFnue	to	play	a	role	in	
people’s	decisions	about	whether	or	not	to	
acknowledge	their	mental	issues	and	whether	or	not	
to	seek	treatment

Psychological	Treatment	Today

• Therapy	takes	place	in	many	kinds	of	se`ngs	

• Most	are	treated	as	out-paFents:	live	in	the	
community	and	make	regular	visits	to	the	
therapist’s	office	or	hospital/clinic	

• Those	who	receive	in-paFent	treatment	have	severe	
psychological	problems	(Craig	&	Power,	2010)	

• Clinicians	have	become	increasingly	concerned	about	
the	negaFve	effects	of	long-term	insFtuFonalizaFon	
(Sealy	&	Whitehead,	2006)	

Psychological	Treatment	Today

• HospitalizaFon	usually	lasts	a	few	weeks		

• Therapists	try	to	treat	first	as	out-paFents,	usually	with	
medicaFons	along	with	other	forms	of	therapy	

• If	not	effecFve,	paFent	may	be	admiced	to	a	hospital	
for	a	short	period		

• 1/3	of	Canadians	released	from	hospital	following	
treatment	for	mental	illness	are	readmiced	within	a	
year



Comparison	of	Treatments

• More	than	400	forms	of	therapy	in	the	clinical	field	
today	(Karasu,	1992)	

• Some	clinicians	view	abnormality	as	an	illness	and	so	
consider	therapy	a	procedure	that	helps	cure	illness,	
others	see	it	as	a	problem	in	living	and	therapists	as	
teachers	of	more	funcFonal	behaviour	and	thought	

• Clinicians	who	see	abnormality	as	an	illness	speak	of	
the	“paFent”	while	those	who	view	it	as	a	problem	in	
living	refer	to	the	“client”

Comparison	of	Treatments
• Biological	approaches:	goal	is	to	improve	structural	or	
biochemical	funcFoning	and	to	relieve	symptoms	

• Psychodynamic	approaches:	goal	is	to	discover	source	of	
conflicts	and	resolve	them	

• Behavioural	approaches:	goal	is	to	learn	more	about	
funcFonal	behaviours	

• CogniFve-behavioural	approaches:	goal	is	to	change	
harmful	thinking	pacerns	to	more	useful	ones	

• HumanisFc	approaches:	goal	is	to	provide	support	for	
honest	self-appraisal,	self-acceptance,	and	self-actualizaFon



AnFpsychoFcs
• Also	called	neurolepFcs,	are	used	primarily	for	the	
treatment	of	schizophrenia	and	other	psychoses	

• Commonly	divided	into	two	classes:	tradiFonal	
neurolepFcs	and	the	newer	second-generaFon	
(“atypical”)	anFpsychoFcs	

• Most	anFpsychoFcs	are	designed	to	block	or	reduce	
the	sensiFvity	of	brain	receptors	that	respond	to	
dopamine	

• Some	also	increase	levels	of	serotonin,	which	is	a	
neurotransmicer	that	inhibits	dopamine	acFvity

Hospitalized	schizophrenic	paFents	increased	in	
the	US	unFl	the	introducFon	of	Thorazine	in	1956

The	law	of	thirds	approximates	the	
effecFveness	of	anFpsychoFc	drug	treatment



Dopamine	receptor	binding	by	anFpsychoFc	drugs

• Most	serious	and	troublesome	side	effects	of	classic	
anFpsychoFcs	are	the	movement	disorders,	referred	to	
as	extrapyramidal	side	effects	(EPS)	

• It	is	assumed	that	drug-induced	Parkinsonism	is	due	to	
dopamine	blockade	in	Nigrostriatal	pathway		

• Tardive	dyskinesia:	a	neurological	disorder	
characterized	by	hand	tremors	and	other	involuntary	
muscle	movements	

• 1/4	of	adults	and	1/3	of	the	elderly,	who	take	these	
drugs	develop	this	disorder	(Saltz	et	al.,	1991)

Side	Effects

CumulaFve	incidence	of	tardive	dyskinesia	(TD)	in	
paFents	maintained	on	anFpsychoFc	medicaFon



Atypical	AnFpsychoFcs
• “Atypical”	or	“second-generaFon”	designaFon	is	reserved	
for	anFpsychoFcs	that	reduce	posiFve	symptoms	of	
schizophrenia,	but	without	causing	significant	
extrapyramidal	side	effects	like	tardive	dyskinesia		

• Clozapine	(the	best-known	atypical	anFpsychoFc)	has	
relaFvely	weak	affiniFes	for	dopamine	receptors	and	a	
substanFal	affinity	for	serotonin	receptors	

• Clozapine	improves	negaFve	and	cogniFve	symptoms	
without	motor	side	effects	and	is	oXen	effecFve	for	
treatment-resistant	paFents	with	schizophrenia

AnFdepressants

• Monoamine	oxidase	inhibitors	(MAOIs):	elevate	the	
levels	of	norepinephrine	and	serotonin	in	the	brain	by	
blocking	or	inhibiFng	the	enzyme	that	breaks	these	
neurotransmicers	down	

• Tricyclic	anFdepressants:	boost	norepinephrine	and	
serotonin	levels	by	prevenFng	re-uptake	of	these	
neurotransmicers	by	the	neurons	that	released	from	

• SelecFve	serotonin	re-uptake	inhibitors	(SSRIs):	
specifically	prevent	re-uptake	of	serotonin



AnFdepressants
• Most	anFdepressants	increase	serotonin	by	blocking	re-uptake	
or	inhibiFng	monoamine	oxidase	(MAO)	

• Each	drug	is	effecFve	in	reducing	symptoms	for	about	two-
thirds	of	cases	of	clinical	depression	

• No	one	specific	drug	or	type	is	more	effecFve	than	the	others,	
and	there	is	no	way	to	predict	which	paFent	will	respond	to	a	
parFcular	drug	

• Reduce	different	symptoms	and	produce	disFnct	side	effects	
(i.e.,	weight	gain	and	decreased	sexual	desire)	

• Each	one	of	the	treatment	methods	requires	chronic	
administraFon

Acute	effects	of	anFdepressants	of	serotonergic	cells

Chronic	Effects	of	anFdepressants	of	serotonergic	cells



MAO	increases	dopamine	(DA),	NE,	and	5-HT	(the	
monoamine	neurotransmicers)	and	thus	increases	the	

acFon	of	those	transmicers	at	their	receptors

• Lithium	carbonate	is	the	most	effecFve	medicaFon	and	
is	the	usual	drug	of	choice	for	the	majority	of	paFents	
with	bipolar	disorder	

• One	to	two	weeks	of	lithium	use	eliminates	or	reduces	
symptoms	in	about	60-80%	of	manic	episodes	without	
causing	depression	or	producing	sedaFon	

• OXen	administered	along	with	an	anFdepressant

Mood	Stabilizers



• Produces	its	effects	by	moderaFng	levels	of	
norepinephrine	or	by	protecFng	brain	cells	from	being	
oversFmulated	by	the	excitatory	neurotransmicer	
glutamate	

• TherapeuFc	index	of	lithium	is	very	low	

• Lithium	must	be	given	in	exactly	the	right	dose,	and	
blood	levels	of	the	drug	must	be	monitored	because	
too	licle	will	not	help	and	too	much	is	toxic	

• Most	important	is	that	it	is	useful	for	reducing	the	
occurrence	of	future	episodes	of	mania	and	depression

Mood	Stabilizers

EffecFveness	of	Lithium	Carbonate	
for	treaFng	Bipolar	disorder

• AnxiolyFcs	increase	the	acFvity	of	the	brain’s	primary	
inhibitory	neurotransmicer	called	GABA	

• Many	belong	to	the	class	of	sedaFve-hypnoFcs,	which	is	
part	of	a	larger	category	called	CNS	depressants,	which	
include	the	barbiturates,	the	benzodiazepines,	and	alcohol	

• AnxiolyFc:	relieve	the	feelings	of	tension	and	worry	and	
signs	of	stress	that	are	typical	of	the	anxious	individual,	
with	minimal	side	effects	such	as	sedaFon		

• Significant	percentage	of	people	that	they	are	prescribed	
to	overuse	and	become	dependent	on	them

AnxiolyFcs



Dose-dependent	effects	of	CNS	depressants	
on	levels	of	consciousness

• High	therapeuFc	index:	lethal	overdose	is	extremely	
rare	unless	they	are	taken	in	combinaFon	with	alcohol	
or	other	CNS	depressants	

• Reduced	tolerance	during	repeated	drug	
administraFon	and	also	fewer	drug	interacFons	

• Lower	probability	of	physical	dependence	and	abuse	

• Probability	of	abuse	is	almost	always	associated	with	
poly-drug	use

AnxiolyFcs

CauFons	about	Drug	Treatments

• Placebo	effects	are	symptom	improvements	driven	by	
the	expectaFons	and	beliefs	of	the	user,	rather	than	the	
drug	or	treatment	itself	

• Some	invesFgators	maintain	that	much	of	the	
effecFveness	of	anFdepressants	is	due	to	a	placebo	
effect	(Khan	et	al.,	2003)	

• Overall,	only	about	half	of	all	depressed	paFents	respond	
posiFvely	to	anFdepressant	medicaFon,	and	of	those,	
only	about	40%	are	actually	responding	to	the	specific	
biological	effects	of	the	drugs	(Hollon	et	al.,	2002)



Electroconvulsive	therapy	(ECT)	involves	the	use	of	an	
electric	shock	to	trigger	a	brain	seizure	in	hopes	of	

relieving	symptoms	in	people	with	severe	depression

Vagus	nerve	sFmulaFon:	a	procedure	in	which	an	
implanted	device	sends	electrical	signals	to	the	brain	

through	the	vagus	nerve

Transcranial	magneFc	sFmulaFon	(TMS):	procedure	in	which	
an	electromagneFc	coil	is	used	to	send	a	current	into	PFC



Psychodynamic	Therapies

• 15%	of	today’s	clinical	psychologists	idenFfy	
themselves	as	psychodynamic	therapists	(Scharf,	2012)	

• Psychological	disorder	result	from	past	emoFonal	
trauma	

• Goal	is	to	help	clients	to	uncover	past	traumaFc	events	
and	the	inner	conflicts	that	have	resulted	from	them,	
and	to	resolve	those	conflicts

Psychodynamic	Therapies

• Free	associaFon:	allow	clients	to	talk	freely	about	
whatever	they	want,	no	macer	how	unimportant	

• Therapist	interpretaFon	(i.e.,	resistance,	transference,		
dream	interpretaFon)	

• Catharsis:	re-experiencing	of	past	repressed	feelings		

• Working	through:	reexamining	the	same	issue	over	
and	over	to	facilitate	deep	insight	(Brenner,	1987)

Psychodynamic	Therapies

• Research	has	failed	to	support	the	effecFveness	of	
most	psychodynamic	therapies	(Wampold	et	al.,	2011)	

• Only	a	few	studies	have	found	that	psychodynamic	
therapy	is	more	effecFve	than	no	treatment	of	placebo	
treatment	(Prochasks	&	Norcross,	2010)	

• But	short-term	psychodynamic	therapies	are	
someFmes	quite	helpful	(Wolitzky,	2011)



End	of	Lecture


